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ROADS ACT 1993 TO 2015– SECTION 75
TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF CLIFFORD’S 
LANE, SWORDS, CO DUBLIN
Fingal County Council has made an order temporarily closing 
Clifford’s Lane, Swords, Co Dublin, following an application from 
ESB Networks to facilitate ESB works. It is proposed the road will 
be closed from 9.00am to 6.00pm from 17th February 2020 to 
8th March 2020.
No submissions were received during the consultation period.
Alternative routes available for vehicular traffic are as follows:
Diversion routes will be:
•	 R106 Swords Road via Mountgorry Way to Drynam Road
•	� Drynam Road via the R132 roundabout to the R106  

Swords Road
Cliffords Lane is a one-way system with access only permitted 
from the R106 Swords Road. During the works this one-way 
system will be lifted in order to maintain local access for residents.
Local access only to be provided for the residents of Cliffords Lane.
Fingal County Council regrets any inconvenience caused in 
relation to this matter.

Michael Carroll, Senior Executive Officer 
Balbriggan Swords Operational Area


